# General Club Meeting of the Light Car Club dated 8 May 2017 held at the Woden Tradies Club

#### Attendees

Russel Winks, Jean Papillaud, Phil Arthur, Geniene Webster, Blake McCormack, Mat Boorman, Kim Day, Terrie Hornby, Steve Kent, Steve Hodgkin, Simon Leigh

## **Apologies**

Paul Dunn, Alison Lawarik, Mike Behnke

## Agenda

- 1. Previous Minutes
- 2. Membership Report KD
- 3. Finance Report TH
- 4. Correspondence MB
- 5. Website BM
- 6. Upcoming events RW
- 7. Pointscores RW
- 8. Previous events All
- 9. General Business All
- 10. Next meeting MB
- 1. Previous Minutes
- 2. Previous minutes accepted by Kim D, seconded Russel W.
- 3. Membership Report KD
  - 64 members (55 ordinary members, 8 life members). 38 have renewed from last year,
     17 new members.

Reminder to all members – membership expired on 28 Feb 2017, please renew.

## 4. Finance Report

Advised in Committee meeting

## 5. Correspondence

No new general correspondence

#### 6. Website Report

- Suggestion to add website to LCCC Facebook page (in the about us section)
- Suggestion to bring back the "Am I registered?" page
- General minutes will be added to the webpage for all to view

ACTION ITEM			
5.1	February: Blake to add the new committee listing to the site	Update: Completed	
5.2	<ul> <li>February: Blake to amend the email alias's:</li> <li>Membership to go to KD</li> <li>Secretary to go to Gen</li> <li>President to go to Mike</li> </ul>	Update: Completed	
5.3	May: Blake to add URL to Facebook		
5.4	May: Blake to reintroduce the registration list to website		
5.5	May: Geniene to send Blake separate minutes (PDF) to upload to website each month		

## 7. Upcoming Events

## **ACT Rally series:**

- 34 members @ 8 May
- Officiating form is on the website, 14 days post event to submit.
- Next event: National Capital Rally

## Cooma update:

- Most signatures have been received
- KD attended RFS (Jones' Flat) meeting to discuss concerns.
- Dave B attending road council meeting
- Rallysafe will be mandatory for this event
- There will be a no wheel spin start
- Highway patrol have raised objections and are requesting certification
  - Looking at work arounds or solutions
- Need to draw up plans for pre-event set up and pack-down

#### Rallysprints:

- Still supporting other clubs in their Rallysprints.
  - Northshore Rally Sprint 21<sup>st</sup> May

#### Khanacross series:

20 May for first Khana – doco is available (<a href="https://www.dropbox.com/home/lccc/event-planning/2017%20National%20Patios%20Khanacross%20Series/Round%201%20-%2020%20May%20-%20Murrumbateman">https://www.dropbox.com/home/lccc/event-planning/2017%20National%20Patios%20Khanacross%20Series/Round%201%20-%2020%20May%20-%20Murrumbateman</a>)

#### **National Capital Rally:**

- 53 entrants
- Volunteers needed (register here: <a href="http://nationalcapitalrally.com.au/register-as-a-volunteer/">http://nationalcapitalrally.com.au/register-as-a-volunteer/</a>)

Bega Rally (10-11/6/17) – Supplementary Regulations should be out shortly

**Rallye Des Femmes (17/6/2017)** 

**Big Boys Toys (19-20/8)** 

### Alpine Rally:

- Registrations open 21 July 2017
- 120 cars with 25 spare
- Entry cost \$1400
- 725km total distance
- 375km competitive distance
- 14 stages with 2 over 50km

## **Proposed Blue Range Weekend Event**

#### 8. Pointscores

TBA

## **LCCC Awards:**

Keep a look out for potential fun award nominiations!

Award	Who?	What for? Where?
	Russel	Wrong way at spectator point –
		Caves Rally

#### 9. Previous Events

## **Caves Rally**

#### 10. General Business

#### Go Karts:

- Go-Karts practice round:
  - Monday the 22nd- 7:40pm doco for 8pm start. \$20 per race (Final with 2 or 1 qualifying.)

Power Karts Fyshwick (Social event, nonmembers welcome)

Confirm your spot - email <a href="mailto:rwinks@converga.com.au">rwinks@converga.com.au</a>

Challenge dates for Go Karts (LCCC vs BMSC) to be organised

#### Other:

- Caravan to be fitted out before 30 June to ensure Grant money is used.
- BBT meeting went well Mike B to provide update at next meeting
- First aid course & Fire extinguisher training proposed for August
- Working Bee for Marty's car email to Russel or KD. Needs to be completed 4/5 June
- Tracking participation online
- Question raised about the use of HANS devices for this year.

 Not compulsory yet! Neil Bates has a special for registered ACT series entrants -\$399

ACTION ITEM			
GB.1	February: Russel to investigate HANS device regulations further	Update: COMPLETED	
GB.2	February: Phil to follow up potential Nav training opportunities	Update: ONGOING	
GB.3	KD to contact James Thornburn regarding first aid training		
GB.4	KD to contact Doug Wright at BMSC for Fire Extinguisher training and to organise joint training		
GB.5	Blake to go-live with participation tracking form		
GB.6	All to advise if available to help with Marty's car for RDF		
GB.7	All to advise participation in Go-Karts		

# 11. Next meeting:

Next meeting to be held in Yamba room – Woden Tradies on MONDAY June 8, 7.30pm.

General Meeting closed at 8.30pm.